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PJSC LUKOIL 
1955 Chain Bridge Road 
McLean, VA 22102 
 
and 
 
11, Sretensky Blvd 
Moscow, Russia 101000 
 
Dear PJSC LUKOIL, 
 
The Bureau of Industry and Security, U.S. Department of Commerce (BIS), has reason to believe 
that PJSC LUKOIL, (“Lukoil”) has committed one violation of the Export Administration 
Regulations (the “EAR” or “Regulations”).1  Specifically, BIS alleges the following violation:  
 
 
Charge 1 15 CFR. § 764.2(a) – Unlicensed Reexport of a Boeing 737-7EM Aircraft to 

Russia 
 

1. On or about March 12, 2022, Lukoil engaged in conduct prohibited by and contrary to 
the Regulations, by reexporting controlled items, specifically a U.S.-origin Boeing 737-
7EM aircraft classified under Export Control Classification Number (“ECCN”) 9A991, 
to Russia without the required BIS license.  Pursuant to Section 746.8 of the 
Regulations, a BIS reexport license was required before the aircraft could be reexported 
to Russia. 

 
2. In so doing, Lukoil committed one violation of Section 764.2(a) of the Regulations, by 

engaging in any transaction or taking any other action prohibited by or contrary to, or 
refraining from engaging in any transaction or taking any other action required by 
ECRA,2 the EAR, or any order, license or authorization issued thereunder.  

 
 

 
1  The Regulations are currently codified in the Code of Federal Regulations at 15 C.F.R. Parts 730-774 (2021).  Those 
regulations govern the violations at issue and set forth the procedures that apply to this matter.   
2  On August 13, 2018, the President signed into law the John S. McCain National Defense Authorization Act for 
Fiscal Year 2019, which includes the Export Control Reform Act of 2018, 50 U.S.C. §§ 4801 - 4852 (ECRA). 
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